10/25/18

Victor Valley College EMS Program Advisory Committee

Vote by email on EMT Certificate change from Career Preparation to Certificate of Achievement results. This was done in lieu of formal advisory meeting to meet deadline for Certificate submission. Results below.

Scott Jones, Faculty, Curriculum Committee CTE Representative EMS Program, (760) 245-4271, Ext. 2338

Actions

To:

Μ

Roger Wagner; Peter Maphumulo; rwalls@sbcfire.org; dmunsey@sbcfire.org; kevinrchao@aol.com; Apple Valley FPD Jacob Salgado EMS Coordinator/CEP Program Director [jsalgado@applevalleyfd.com]; Rancho Cucamonga FD Sandy Griffin EMS Administrator (CE Program Director) [sandy.griffin@cityofrc.us]; dave.molloy@amr.net; Edwards Family [zachedwards83@gmail.com]; aandres@ci.ontario.ca.us; Brian Hendrickson; Ann Sandez [ASandez@sanmanuel-nsn.gov]; Kolodzik, Susan [Susan.Kolodzik@cao.sbcounty.gov]; Nunez, Chris [Chris.Nunez@asm.ca.gov]; Michelle Brown [MBrown@vvgmc.com]; Scott Jones; Igigliotti@applevalleyfd.com; Ontario FD EMT Program Director Pam Martinez Nurse Administrator [pmartinez@ontarioca.gov]; Eileen J. Alsina; Reynolds, Shawn [SReynold@llu.edu]; Amy Pullen (DVMC) [APullen@primehealthcare.com]; Christi Myers; kanderson@sbcfire.org; jjstroh169@earthlink.net; dillon.lopes@gmail.com; Suzanne Penfold; John Stroh; AAndres@ontarioca.gov; Crews, Carly M. [cmcrews@sbcfire.org]; Iparham@chofire.org; Gordon, Christopher [Christopher.Gordon@amr.net]

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 11:55 AM

This message was sent with High importance.

To help protect your privacy, some content in this message has been blocked. If you're sure this message is from a trusted sender and you want to re-enable the blocked features, click here. Advisory Committee,

I need your input for this:

In Summer of 2018 the State Chancellors Office lowered the unit requirement for Career Technical Education (CTE) to qualify for a Certificate of Achievement from 12 to 8. With this being said, we have decided to change our EMT certificate from a Career Preparation Certificate to a Certificate of Achievement due to the units for the course being 9.5. Currently the certificate does not get listed on the student transcript because of the type it is. This new certificate change will allow the certificate to be listed on the student transcript from the college. In order for us to have this new certificate approved we have to go through a quite lengthy process.

Part of this process is that we will need you - our Advisory Committee - to first approve the change of the EMT Certificate from a Career Preparation Certificate to a Certificate of Achievement. This will allow us to first achieve local approval from our Regional Consortium before being sent to our State Chancellor office for approval.

PRO -

1. Students successfully completing EMS 60 (Emergency Medical Technician) would have this new **Certificate of Achievement** listed on their transcripts, rather than simply being issued a Certificate of Career Prep (not listed in transcripts currently). This directly acknowledges the student's academic achievement and will follow them throughout their academic career. It may also show a 'stackable' pathway to career achievement as our Paramedic Program is already a Certificate of Achievement —

showing on transcripts as well.

- 2. This is also reportable as student success for the EMS program with every certificate awarded. This will accurately reflect EMS Program success and add to the numbers already reported from the Paramedic program. To give you some potential numbers of certificates that may be issued once approved for the Winter of 2017 through Summer 2018, EMS successfully completed approximately 346 EMT students (not including Fall 2018 approximately another 100 students still in process). Add the Paramedic completers which are currently being reported at approximately 60-76 annually, you can see that this will significantly improve the number of Certificates of Achievement issued by the college under the EMS program.
- 3. Increasing the number of certificates will also affect funding opportunities for the EMS program specifically grant opportunities like PERKINS, Strong Workforce, etc).

CON – No disadvantage to the student or program whatsoever.

We are sending this request to you by email so we can hope to get this certificate up to the State to be approved in November allowing us to have it listed in our college catalog (State Requirement) to be able to offered for Fall 2019. This has to be done and ready by December 13, 2018.

Please reply with your input, comments, or simply a yes / no on support.

We thank you for your support. See you all at the Advisory Committee meeting in November.

//Dave

Dave Oleson, M.S., EMT-P
Director, Emergency Medical Services | Public Safety
Victor Valley College
1531236882755
Victorville, CA 92395

Office: EMS

Email: Dave.Oleson@vvc.edu Phone: 760-245-4271 x2738 ****Responses by Email from Committee

Actions

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 3:30 PM

Hello Dave,

I am in full support of the certificate of completion of the EMT program to be added to the students transcript. Thank you.

Carly Crews, RN, BSN, MICN
EMS Nurse Educator/ EMS194
San Bernardino County Fire District
Special Operations, EMS, Training & Safety Division
2824 E. "W" Street, Bldg. 302
San Bernardino, CA 92408
Office: (909) 382-5601

Cell: (909) 531-1904 Cell: (909) 534-3389

THIS MESSAGE IS INTENDED ONLY FOR THE USE OF THE INDIVIDUAL OR ENTITY TO WHICH IT IS ADDRESSED AND MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL AND EXEMPT FROM DISCLOSURE UNDER APPLICABLE LAW. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission in error, please delete it from your system without copying it and notify the sender by reply e-mail so that the email address record can be corrected. Thank You.

Walls, Ron [rwalls@sbcfire.org]

Actions

To:

Crews, Carly M. [cmcrews@sbcfire.org]; Dave Oleson; Roger Wagner; Peter Maphumulo; Munsey, Dan [dmunsey@sbcfire.org]; kevinrchao@aol.com; Apple Valley FPD Jacob Salgado EMS Coordinator/CEP Program Director [jsalgado@applevalleyfd.com]; Griffin, Sandy [sandy.griffin@cityofrc.us]; dave.molloy@amr.net; Edwards Family [zachedwards83@gmail.com]; aandres@ci.ontario.ca.us; Brian Hendrickson; Sandez, Ann [asandez@sanmanuelnsn.gov]; Kolodzik, Susan [susan.kolodzik@cao.sbcounty.gov]; Nunez, Chris [chris.nunez@asm.ca.gov]; Michelle Brown [mbrown@vvgmc.com]; Scott Jones; Gigliotti, Lorenzo [lgigliotti@applevalleyfd.com]; Martinez, Pam [pmartinez@ontarioca.gov]; Eileen J. Alsina; Reynolds, Shawn [sreynold@llu.edu]; Amy Pullen (DVMC) [apullen@primehealthcare.com]; Christi Myers; Anderson, Kelly [kjanderson@sbcfire.org]; jjstroh169@earthlink.net; dillon.lopes@gmail.com; Suzanne Penfold; John Stroh; aandres@ontarioca.gov; lparham@chofire.org; Gordon, Christopher [christopher.gordon@amr.net]

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 3:37 PM

Hi Dave,

I support the plan. Thanks.

Ron Walls

Get Outlook for iOS

Ann Sandez [ASandez@sanmanuel-nsn.gov]

Actions

In response to the message from Dave Oleson, 9/26/2018

To: M

Dave Oleson

Cc:

Roger Wagner; Peter Maphumulo; rwalls@sbcfire.org; dmunsey@sbcfire.org; kevinrchao@aol.com; Apple Valley FPD Jacob Salgado EMS Coordinator/CEP Program Director [jsalgado@applevalleyfd.com]; Rancho Cucamonga FD Sandy Griffin EMS Administrator (CE Program Director) [sandy.griffin@cityofrc.us]; dave.molloy@amr.net; Edwards Family [zachedwards83@gmail.com]; aandres@ci.ontario.ca.us; Brian Hendrickson; Kolodzik, Susan [Susan.Kolodzik@cao.sbcounty.gov]; Nunez, Chris [Chris.Nunez@asm.ca.gov]; Michelle Brown [MBrown@vvgmc.com]; Scott Jones; Igigliotti@applevalleyfd.com; Ontario FD EMT Program Director Pam Martinez Nurse Administrator [pmartinez@ontarioca.gov]; Eileen J. Alsina; Reynolds, Shawn [SReynold@llu.edu]; Amy Pullen (DVMC) [APullen@primehealthcare.com]; Christi Myers; kanderson@sbcfire.org; jjstroh169@earthlink.net; dillon.lopes@gmail.com; Suzanne Penfold; John Stroh; AAndres@ontarioca.gov; Crews, Carly M. [cmcrews@sbcfire.org]; lparham@chofire.org; Gordon, Christopher [Christopher.Gordon@amr.net]

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 3:50 PM

Good afternoon,

I support the change of the EMT Certificate from a Career Preparation Certificate to a Certificate of Achievement!

Thank you, Ann Sandez

Ann Sandez
EMS COORDINATOR
O: (909) 864-6928 x201113
M:(909) 915-0261
26540 Indian Service Road Highland California 92346

> On Sep 26, 2018, at 11:55, Dave Oleson < Dave. Oleson@vvc.edu> wrote:

>

> Part of this process is that we will need you - our Advisory Committee - to first approve the change of the EMT Certificate from a Career Preparation Certificate to a Certificate of Achieveme THIS MESSAGE IS INTENDED ONLY FOR THE USE OF THE INDIVIDUAL OR ENTITY TO WHICH IT IS ADDRESSED AND MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL AND EXEMPT FROM DISCLOSURE UNDER APPLICABLE LAW. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission in error, please delete it from your system without copying it and notify the sender by reply e-mail so that the email address record can be corrected. Thank You

Reynolds, Shawn [SReynold@llu.edu]

Actions

```
In response to the message from Crews, Carly M., 9/26/2018
To:
M
Crews, Carly M. [cmcrews@sbcfire.org]
Cc:
M
Dave Oleson; Roger Wagner; Peter Maphumulo; Walls, Ron [rwalls@sbcfire.org];
Munsey, Dan [dmunsey@sbcfire.org]; kevinrchao@aol.com; Apple Valley FPD Jacob
Salgado EMS Coordinator/CEP Program Director [jsalgado@applevalleyfd.com]; Griffin,
Sandy [sandy.griffin@cityofrc.us]; dave.molloy@amr.net; Edwards
Family [zachedwards83@gmail.com]; aandres@ci.ontario.ca.us; Brian Hendrickson;
Sandez, Ann [asandez@sanmanuel-nsn.gov]; Kolodzik,
Susan [susan.kolodzik@cao.sbcounty.gov]; Nunez, Chris [Chris.Nunez@asm.ca.gov];
Michelle Brown [MBrown@vvgmc.com]; Scott Jones; Gigliotti,
Lorenzo [lgigliotti@applevalleyfd.com]; Martinez, Pam [pmartinez@ontarioca.gov];
Eileen J. Alsina; Amy Pullen (DVMC) [APullen@primehealthcare.com]; Christi Myers;
Anderson, Kelly [kjanderson@sbcfire.org]; jjstroh169@earthlink.net;
dillon.lopes@gmail.com; Suzanne Penfold; John Stroh; AAndres@ontarioca.gov;
lparham@chofire.org; Gordon, Christopher [Christopher.Gordon@amr.net]
```

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 4:39 PM

I am in agreement.

Sent from my iPhone

Gigliotti, Lorenzo [lgigliotti@applevalleyfd.com]

Actions

In response to the message from Dave Oleson, 9/26/2018

To:

Dave Oleson

Cc:

Roger Wagner; Peter Maphumulo; rwalls@sbcfire.org; dmunsey@sbcfire.org; kevinrchao@aol.com; Salgado, Jacob [jsalgado@applevalleyfd.com]; Rancho

Cucamonga FD Sandy Griffin EMS Administrator (CE Program

Director) [sandy.griffin@cityofrc.us]; dave.molloy@amr.net; Edwards

Family [zachedwards83@gmail.com]; aandres@ci.ontario.ca.us; Brian Hendrickson;

Ann Sandez [ASandez@sanmanuel-nsn.gov]; Kolodzik,

 $Susan \ [Susan.Kolodzik@cao.sbcounty.gov]; \ Nunez, \ Chris \ [Chris.Nunez@asm.ca.gov]; \\$

Michelle Brown [MBrown@vvgmc.com]; Scott Jones; Ontario FD EMT Program Director

Pam Martinez Nurse Administrator [pmartinez@ontarioca.gov]; Eileen J. Alsina;

Reynolds, Shawn [SReynold@llu.edu]; Amy Pullen

 $(DVMC)\ [APullen@primehealthcare.com];\ Christi\ Myers;\ kanderson@sbcfire.org;$

jjstroh169@earthlink.net; dillon.lopes@gmail.com; Suzanne Penfold; John Stroh;

AAndres@ontarioca.gov; Crews, Carly M. [cmcrews@sbcfire.org]; lparham@chofire.org; Cordon Christopher [Christopher Cordon Communet]

Gordon, Christopher [Christopher.Gordon@amr.net]

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 4:41 PM

We support the plan.

Lorenzo Gigliotti, Fire Chief Apple Valley Fire Protection District 22400 Headquarters Drive Apple Valley, Ca 92307 (760) 247-7618 (Office) (760) 985-0259 (Cell) Sent from my iPhone

Kolodzik, Susan [Susan.Kolodzik@cao.sbcounty.gov]

Actions

In response to the message from Dave Oleson, 9/26/2018

To:

Dave Oleson

Cc:

Roger Wagner; Peter Maphumulo; Walls, Ron [rwalls@sbcfire.org]; Munsey, Dan [dmunsey@sbcfire.org]; kevinrchao@aol.com; Apple Valley FPD Jacob Salgado EMS Coordinator/CEP Program Director [jsalgado@applevalleyfd.com]; Rancho Cucamonga FD Sandy Griffin EMS Administrator (CE Program Director) [sandy.griffin@cityofrc.us]; dave.molloy@amr.net; Edwards Family [zachedwards83@gmail.com]; aandres@ci.ontario.ca.us; Brian Hendrickson; Ann Sandez [ASandez@sanmanuel-nsn.gov]; Nunez, Chris [Chris.Nunez@asm.ca.gov]; Michelle Brown [MBrown@vvgmc.com]; Scott Jones; Igigliotti@applevalleyfd.com; Ontario FD EMT Program Director Pam Martinez Nurse Administrator [pmartinez@ontarioca.gov]; Eileen J. Alsina; Reynolds, Shawn [SReynold@llu.edu]; Amy Pullen (DVMC) [APullen@primehealthcare.com]; Christi Myers; kanderson@sbcfire.org; jjstroh169@earthlink.net; dillon.lopes@gmail.com; Suzanne Penfold; John Stroh; AAndres@ontarioca.gov; Crews, Carly M. [cmcrews@sbcfire.org]; [parham@chofire.org; Gordon,

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 5:36 PM

Hi Dave,

I support the change.

Christopher [Christopher.Gordon@amr.net]

Thank you,

Suzee Kolodzik

Sent from my iPhone

Griffin, Sandy [Sandy.Griffin@cityofrc.us]

Actions

In response to the message from Dave Oleson, 9/26/2018 To:

Μ

Dave Oleson; Roger Wagner; Peter Maphumulo; rwalls@sbcfire.org; dmunsey@sbcfire.org; kevinrchao@aol.com; Apple Valley FPD Jacob Salgado EMS Coordinator/CEP Program Director [jsalgado@applevalleyfd.com]; dave.molloy@amr.net; Edwards Family [zachedwards83@gmail.com]; aandres@ci.ontario.ca.us; Brian Hendrickson; Ann Sandez [ASandez@sanmanuelnsn.gov]; Kolodzik, Susan [Susan.Kolodzik@cao.sbcounty.gov]; Nunez, Chris [Chris.Nunez@asm.ca.gov]; Michelle Brown [MBrown@vvgmc.com]; Scott Jones; lgigliotti@applevalleyfd.com; Ontario FD EMT Program Director Pam Martinez Nurse Administrator [pmartinez@ontarioca.gov]; Eileen J. Alsina; Reynolds, Shawn [SReynold@llu.edu]; Amy Pullen (DVMC) [APullen@primehealthcare.com]; Christi Myers; kanderson@sbcfire.org; jjstroh169@earthlink.net; dillon.lopes@gmail.com; Suzanne Penfold; John Stroh; AAndres@ontarioca.gov; Crews, Carly M. [cmcrews@sbcfire.org]; lparham@chofire.org; Gordon, Christopher [Christopher.Gordon@amr.net]

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 6:09 PM

Dave This sounds like a win to me. I support the change to Certificate of Achievement.

Sandy Griffin BSN
EMS Administrator RCFD
909-477-2770 ext.3021
909-239-1475
sandy.griffin@CityofRC.us



Leslie Parham [lparham@chofire.org]

Actions

In response to the message from Dave Oleson, 9/26/2018 To:

Μ

Dave Oleson; Roger Wagner; Peter Maphumulo; rwalls@sbcfire.org; dmunsey@sbcfire.org; kevinrchao@aol.com; Apple Valley FPD Jacob Salgado EMS Coordinator/CEP Program Director [jsalgado@applevalleyfd.com]; Rancho Cucamonga FD Sandy Griffin EMS Administrator (CE Program Director) [sandy.griffin@cityofrc.us]; dave.molloy@amr.net; Edwards Family [zachedwards83@gmail.com]; aandres@ci.ontario.ca.us; Brian Hendrickson; Ann Sandez [ASandez@sanmanuelnsn.gov]; Kolodzik, Susan [Susan.Kolodzik@cao.sbcounty.gov]; Nunez, Chris [Chris.Nunez@asm.ca.gov]; Michelle Brown [MBrown@vvgmc.com]; Scott Jones; Igigliotti@applevalleyfd.com; Ontario FD EMT Program Director Pam Martinez Nurse Administrator [pmartinez@ontarioca.gov]; Eileen J. Alsina; Reynolds, Shawn [SReynold@llu.edu]; Amy Pullen (DVMC) [APullen@primehealthcare.com]; Christi Myers; kanderson@sbcfire.org; jjstroh169@earthlink.net; dillon.lopes@gmail.com; Suzanne Penfold; John Stroh; AAndres@ontarioca.gov; Crews, Carly M. [cmcrews@sbcfire.org]; Gordon, Christopher [Christopher.Gordon@amr.net]

Wednesday, September 26, 2018 8:02 PM

Hi Dave, I support the change.

Leslie Parham EMS Nurse Chino Valley Fire Dist.

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone